Troop 34 - 2013 Flower Sale

Hello Parents and Guardians of Troop 34 scouts, and a special welcome to our new scouts,

A new Flower Sale coordinator will be named shortly and will be responsible for this year’s troop flower sale.  Look for an announcement shortly.
The purpose of this message is to introduce you to this annual troop event and provide further information regarding the envelopes/sales kits that are being handed out at the troop meeting.  If your son did not receive his sales kit, please read through this message and make arrangements to get your son’s sales kit.  This message is somewhat lengthy, but it should have all of the necessary information.  Please read it and save it for reference.

Background:

For the past 17 years, Troop 34 has conducted a single annual fundraiser that consists of the scouts selling a variety of flowers, plants, herbs and vegetables.  The money earned goes to the purchase of equipment, scout books, neckerchiefs and slides, awards, Court of Honor food, adult leader uniforms, materials for various activities/events and to off-set the cost of trips including reimbursement for gas and tolls for those who drive on trips.

The majority of the flowers and plants are locally grown and have been of excellent quality. They are very healthy, colorful and the hanging baskets are very full and the individual plants that come in flats grow quite full.  The program has always been successful and well received in the community.

Goal and Rewards:

· Each scout is expected to achieve a minimum of $400 in sales.  Families with multiple scouts are expected to achieve a minimum of $600 in sales. Scouts that do not make any sales will be asked to contribute $250. Scouts only partially meeting the goal will be asked to contribute the difference between their total sales x 50% and an expected profit of $200. 
· These minimums may initially sound like a big undertaking, but if you get started right away and use the materials provided and the “help & hints” listed below, it is easy to achieve.  Our troop has experienced incredible growth over the past couple of years.  As a result, we have greater financial needs to support our Scouting program.  If each scout participates and attempts to do his best we can continue to enjoy the great Scouting experiences Troop 34 has provided in the past, with low per event fees.  Additionally, this assures we can have enough equipment and supplies for the entire troop.

· Every scout that reaches the sales goal will get $30.00 off of the summer camp fee.

· Cash prizes for highest sales will be awarded.  $75 for 1st place, $50 for 2nd place and $25 for 3rd place.

Key Dates:

March 12 - Sales kick-off at troop meeting.

April 9 – Orders and any collected money due at the troop meeting.
May 3 - Flowers/plants arrive - Pick up between 3PM and 7PM – location information to follow later (Intent is to give time for scouts to deliver before Mother’s Day which is May 12th this year).

May 12 - All money is due at the troop meeting.

NOTE: If we can get the majority of the money collected and turned in with each scout’s order by April 9th, it will allow the troop to receive a 5% discount from the grower.
Kit Information:

Each kit contains 7 items; 

#1. Sales Kit Overview:  Instructions (copy attached to this message).

#2. Flower Sales Flyer Template – Available online and via Email:  A flyer template that can be personalized and handed out, put in mailboxes, doors or emailed (copy attached to this message).

#3. Flower Pictures:  Photos with names & colors of the majority of the flower/plant offerings (copy attached to this message).
#4. Customer Order Form - Use this form to record each customer order. YOU WILL NEED MAKE COPIES OF THIS FORM FOR EACH CUSTOMER (copy attached to this message).

#5. Scout Order Form Summary – Use this form to summarize all sales.  THIS FORM WILL BE TURNED IN WITH EACH SCOUT’S ORDER.      

NOTE: DO NOT throw out your individual customer forms as you will use these for verification of your customer’s orders.

Link to Documents on Troop 34 Website:

http://www.doubleknot.com/openrosters/ViewDocLibrary.asp?OrgKey=886
Help & Hints:

· Review and familiarize your scout and yourself with the materials in the kit.

· Use the flyer.  It is a quick, easy way to let potential customers know about the sale and give them an easy way to contact you.

· Feel free to e-mail the flyer, pictures and customer order forms.

· Wear Class B uniform i.e., T-shirts with troop name when selling.
· Wearing regular scout class A uniform is NOT permitted.

· If you have any difficulty with the material or concerns about making the goal, we can help you with leads.  Please contact Jim Peshek (see contact information below).

· Sales pitch tips; 

· The purpose of the sale is to support our local scout troop-see ‘background’ section above for more details on how the money is used.

· Approximately ½ of total sales go directly to the troop.
· All flowers and plants are locally grown supporting local businesses and is more environmentally friendly by not having to ship them long distances.

· We conduct the sale now so deliveries can be made in time for Mother’s Day as well as for spring planting.

· It’s a way to beautify a customer’s property.

· It’s convenient in that orders are placed directly with the scout and delivered free of charge.

· When speaking to a customer, also ask them if they have any other suggestions of anyone they know that may be interested in this sale.  This could be an individual or a business in the local community, etc.

· Some scouts sales have done very well by making the sale available at their parents’ workplace.

· Always use the scout oath as your guide when speaking to customers/potential customers.

· Don’t be afraid to sell “out-of-town”.  For example, friends or family you may be visiting around Mother’s Day where you can easily deliver them without making a special trip.

· A great added value is to offer to help with the planting.  This makes a nice Mother’s Day gift and is appreciated by those who may have physical limitations that would not allow them to do their own planting.
· All documents will also be posted to the troop website.
· The Flower Sale Coordinator will be available at the troop meetings to help parents and scouts with the event.

· Please ask Scoutmaster Hafner if you did not receive your scout’s sales kit and we will make arrangements to get it to you.  In the meantime, you can use the attachments to this message to get started.

Contacts:

.

            Flower Sale Coordinator to be announced shortly.  Stay tuned, and get out there and sell!!!!!
